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Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

 What a summer it has been!  Oh yes, of course I mean all the wonderful opportunities that abound in a place 
like the Berkshires.  Oh yes, of course I mean the chance to spend more time with family and friends in 
places of beauty and meaning.  Oh yes, of course I mean golf, tennis, hiking, camping, gardening and 
everything else that gets our bodies and minds outside and active.  But I also mean here at the church on our 
shared journey.  It was a summer of poetry, stories shared, love found and coming face to face with the holy 
together. 

 

We are already in full preparation for fall.  We are 
planning all our traditional endeavors and some new 
ones too.  One of those new approaches will be to start a 
series of small groups.  Our Vision Implementation 
Group is focusing on the deepening of our Christian 
relationships that we might engage the world.  Small 
groups are an incredibly effective way to foster that. 

On the surface they might look very similar to many of 
the things we always do ï studies, service, learning, and 
growing.  But there is an intentional focus on relationship.  The study, or the service, is the vehicle through 
which small groups intentionally develop and foster deeper relationship.  Their primary purpose is to use our 
time together to deepen our relationships with God and our faith, as well as, with each other and the world, 
not to the exclusion of learning or service, but rather through them. 

 

As one example, I will be offering two explorations of Biblical texts this fall: one on The Song of Songs and 
the other on Ephesians.  The former will be a study, the latter a small group.  In our work on the Song of 
Songs, we will develop relationship and explore our faith, but the primary purpose will be to study the text 
and to understand its meaning, context and relevance for our lives.  In the group looking at Ephesians, we 
will study the text, but the primary purpose will be to use the text to launch into personal conversations about 
how such ideas show up in our lives, how we are lifted or challenged by those ideas to grow more closely 
together and to share our faith more personally. 

 

Some small groups will take place as dinner groups, others as service groups, and still others in shapes and 
forms yet to be identified.  While the Vision Implementation Group is launching some to get our collective 
creative juices flowing, the hope is that the congregation will come forward with its own ideas on how to 
deepen relationship together.  These groups are meant to be enjoyable, generative, and responsive to your 
desires and needs.  I hope you will take part and I hope you will share your ideas, your faith and yourselves 
with one another. 

 

Peace, 

 

Brent  



н 

From Our Pastoral Assistant 
 
Faith Formation at the First Congregational Church 

 

Preparations are underway for a fabulous year of Christian Education. On Sunday, August 26th, the new 
Junior Youth Group (formed by Diane Piraino and Patty Fox for kids in 4th through 8th grades) had a  
Pool Party & BBQ.  If you know anyone in this age range that would like to join us, please let me know 
and Iôll add them to our contact list. 

 

There are also a few important dates approaching that I hope youôll put on your calendars.  
 

Sunday, September 9 - Rally Day 

On Rally Day, we celebrate the beginning of a new year of Sunday School.   Kids and parents alike will 
have an opportunity to play games together and also meet our dedicated Sunday School teachers.  
Families will be invited to register their children and learn about the curricula we use and the classroom 
policies that guide our work.  The festivities begin in earnest following the worship service. 

 
Sunday, September 16 - Welcome Back Sunday 

We officially begin another year of Sunday school on September 16th.  Children begin in worship at 
10am and leave for Sunday School immediately following the Time with Children.  The younger 
children, ages Pre-K through 2nd grade, will connect with Bible stories through lessons from a 
curriculum called Spark Activate Faith.  We hope to empower the older kids to be transformed in Christ 
through a curriculum called Seasons of the Spirit.  This ministry of Christian Education helps kids 
engage and build their faith. 

 

Peace, 

Pastor Patty Fox 

 

 

From the Organ Bench 
Ah, itôs late summer, and Iôm thinking beginning of choir!  So many opportunities!  Adult singers?  
Please feel free to join us.  You can come to the Thursday choir rehearsals at 7 pm, and at 9 am on 
Sundays, we go over everything the choir will do that Sunday.   We have a number of people who 
cannot attend Thursdays, so you are welcome Sunday mornings even if you cannot make the Thursday 
rehearsal.  Do you enjoy being part of a musical group, but donôt feel like you can sing?  Try bell choir!  
Itôs the closest to a team sport you can get, I think, because each person carries their own couple of 
pieces of the melody.  Itôs fun, physical, and the results are just amazing!  Do you have kids who want 
to sing?  We have a young childrenôs choir which would welcome more members, and kids too old for 
the childrenôs choir might be able to join the adults as apprentices.  Any questions?  Special ideas or 
requests?  Take me aside after church service and let me know.  And enjoy these last days of summer! 
 

Catherine Schane-Lydon 
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PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Anne McKinstry; Jean Damrow; Philip Connor; Mishel Kulibaba Epstein; Cary Quigley; Gail Dunlop, 
mother of Mary Jane Dunlop; Penney; Colin Cunningham, son of Ronnie Cunningham; Gege Kingston; 
Barbara Bracknell; Morgan Middlebrook; Betsy Wheat; Ann Underwood; Madonna Meagher; Betsey 
McKearnan; and Jen Germain.     

  
 

HAPPY SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 
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Deacons 
  
Who and what are Deacons in our church?  Many of you reading this report may be or have been Deacons 
in the past, so you will have some idea.  But what about everyone else? 

 

Our Deacons are lay people elected by our congregation to serve the church.  Service can mean many 
things, but generally we see ourselves as setting up and managing worship services and the physical 
church building, helping to provide spiritual leadership to the congregation (including ideas and then 
actions to improve worship), and helping to provide services for our members, such as visiting the sick 
and elderly, or providing food or other items to those in need.                                                 

(over) 

September 1   Nick Pohl 

    Mary Hart 

September 2   Margot Wise 

      Allison Tracy 

September 3 Cathy Schane-Lydon 

September 5   Cindy Brown 

                          Sara Zanin 

September 6   Jackie Hawkins 

September 7  Les Freeman III 

 David Schneider 

September 10  John Frelinghuysen 

                          Lee Dixon 

September 11   Mark Bachman 

September 15 Bob Doerr 

September 23   Patty Fadding 

September 24 Barbara Kershner 

September 25 Shirley Blanchard 

September 26 Christopher Slocombe  

September 27   Lois Hall 

                           Linda Frelinghuysen 

    John McKinstry 

                         Mishel Kulibaba-Epstein 

September 28   Tracy Schneyer 
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Worship service is an important Deacon responsibility.  You will see one of us each Sunday morning helping 
Brent lead services as the Liturgist, while other Deacons set up the sanctuary each Sunday, provide ushering 
and related services during the service, and then clean up afterward.  We also focus on setting up our 
sanctuary for the special times of the year, such as Christmas and Advent or Easter and Pentecost, for 
example.  Not hard, but all of it is important and necessary. 

 

Behind each service is the time Deacons spend developing ideas to improve.  What should we do differently 
or better?  For example, we recently instituted the candles that you see in the four corners of the church each 
week, allowing all of us to have time with God as we light a candle to remember friends or loved ones, to 
think about the sick or deceased, or to quietly praise and communicate with God.  The candles allow us to 
ñextendò our worship a bit each week and be ñwith Godò for a few extra minutes. 

 

Deacons think about ideas such as the structure of worship: should we have more hymns or less, is it OK to 
extend our usual hour long service by 10-15 minutes for various reasons at times, should we have periodic 
ñoutsideò worship services, or should we have communion with congregants seated in the pews passing the 
plates, or by ñintinctionò where all of us, who can, will walk forward to receive the communion elements?   

 

We always need your ideas and help.  We Deacons have ideas, some of which turn out to be good while 
others not so much, but we ask you for yours.  We assure you that every idea will be discussed, even if some 
wonôt eventually be used.   

 

Talk to us (you usually will find us wearing our ñDeaconò name badges in church on Sunday).  Volunteer to 
help as a liturgist or usher in services or as a worker when we set up for seasonal or special services.  There 
is always a need, so please join us in our service. 
 

Frank Russell, Deacon 

  
Mission and Action 
 

Mission and Action supports the South County People's Pantry.   

 

Our congregation supports the food pantry with monthly donations of food, toiletry items and money on 
communion Sundays. We also help with food distribution on six Thursdays each year. The Pantry is located 
in the basement of St. James Place at the corner of Main and Taconic in Great Barrington.  It is open every 
Thursday (except Thanksgiving) from 10am to 1pm. The entry is on Taconic (also called St. James Place) 
across from CVS. Note: Do Not Park at CVS.  The Pantry is open to anyone from South County by annually 
filling out a simple form with questions such as # of people in household. Approximately 60 families shop 
each week. All items are free. 

 

Volunteers from our congregation will help to stock shelves and assist shoppers on August 30, October 18 
and December 13. Five volunteers are needed on each date for 4hrs (9am to 1pm) or split a shift with 
someone). The work is easy and the administrator shows everyone what to do. You get to be a personal 
assistant for one shopper at a time. It is interesting to engage with a shopper about the household's food 
preferences and even share methods of preparation.  To volunteer, contact Jill Fleming at 
jill@berkcirque.com 

 

Anne Hutchinson for the Board of Mission & Action  
 

Service League 
  

The Saturday Summer Fair on August 11 brought out shoppers, lunchers and puzzle makers despite the rainy 
weather.  Thank you to all who contributed produce, flowers, baked goods and attic gleanings. Thanks also 
to volunteers who set up, manned and took down tables (and chairs and signs).                             (over) 

mailto:jill@berkcirque.com
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We realized over $1300 before expenses. A general breakdown is Flowers $80; Lunch $200, Baked Goods 
$300; Grandma's Attic $300; Crafts $350. (All figures are approximate)        \ 

 

Come join Service League any Monday morning (except major holidays) to kibbutz, craft or price donations 
for the Holly Fair on December 1.  All are welcome--no age, skill or gender requirements. Bring lunch if 
you like.   Quality donations for Grandma's Attic always appreciated--nicer knick-knacks and household 
items -- no electronics. 

 

Anne Hutchinson for Service League  

 
Christian Education 

 

After a postponement for rain, we had a glorious day on Mohawk Lake for the all church picnic. We swam, 
ate, paddled boats, ate, enjoyed each othersô fellowship and ate. It was perfect. DONôT MISS IT NEXT 
YEAR! 

 

Now that weôve recovered from all that fun, we are gearing up for the beginning of the Sunday School year. 
On Sunday Aug. 26, the junior youth group will be having a pool party at the Smith home in Richmond. The 
Sunday school teachers will be having their retreat on Sept. 7-8 at Camp High Rock for team building and 
training, to review the curriculum, and to roast marshmallows. Then, on Sunday September 9, we will rally 
together to meet and register our students (and families) and play games on the front lawn after church. Itôs 
time to brush up on your watermelon seed spitting skills; there are some serious records to challenge. 

 

But donôt worry, thereôs something for Adult Christian Education, too. There are two study groups planned 
to start in September: one on Ephesians and one on the Song of Songs. Sign up sheets are in the JE room. 

 

So hold onto your bibles; weôve got quite a year planned. 

 

Diane Piraino 

 

E   H  
 

Church Art News  
 

Church member artists are invited to participate and contribute to our Fall Art 
Show on the theme of ñAngelsô which will be in coordination with the 
Stockbridge Festival Chorus Concert on December 8th.  Paintings, drawings, 
crafts, photography, etc., up to 18ò can be submitted on Sunday, September 9.  
The show will be on display in the J. E. Room until Sunday, December 9. 

 

Contact Olga Schwede, 413-644-9846, should you have any questions. 
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Vision Implementation Group 
 

VISION 2024: Transformed and Transforming 

 

The Vision Implementation Committee has been at work discerning how to engage part of our affirmed 
Vision as a congregation.  The Vision includes three areas; Grounded in God, Becoming the Body of Christ, 
and Responding to the Spirit.  We are beginning in the final section with this aspirational statement: 

 

Responding to God's grace (love freely given and fully offered), 

each of us strives to deepen our Christian relationships with one another, 

and embolden our engagement with the world. 

 

We have warmed up through events and opportunities this summer.  We gathered at Tanglewood on July 15th 
to listen to music, share food, hear Jack Brownôs take on Bernsteinôs Chichester Psalms, and then respond to 
the performance.  There on the Tanglewood lawn, we shared relationship and faith. Over the course of five 
Tuesdays, a small group has gathered at 6:30 PM in the Stockbridge Library to take up Mindful Meditation 
and Centering Prayer in group practice.  That practice has also included intentional steps toward getting to 
know each other better. 

 

On Monday evening, August 13, a small group of us (Jo Ann Levitt, Christine Smith, Nick Pohl and  

Jackson Gladu, who is a chef from Canyon Ranch) prepared and served a meal to 100 people at Berkshire 
South Community Center in Great Barrington. The joy of the event came from both the preparation on a hot 
day in our kitchen, as well as, the face-to-face encounter with the people who came to be fed and nourished.  
We were such a success that weôve been invited back in the future! Jackson has promised to help with menu 
design and meal prep in the future. We look forward to having those of you interested join us to begin 
planning future meal service.  

            

So that is where we have been and how we have warmed up for what is to come this fall.  Here are some of 
the things we plan to offer.  Just as importantly, though, we hope that you will bring your ideas to us and 
help us engage in ways that bring us closer to God and one another while stoking our engagement with the 
world. 

 

Dinner Group 
 
Led by Ted Randolph & Diane Piraino, as well as, Sarah Conly & Michael 
Deegan, this group will gather around the table to reap the benefits of good food, 
good company, and our shared faith.  Details will be coming shortly about the 
format, dates, times, and locations.  Meals have played a central role in the story of 
our faith and our hope is that these meals will continue that tradition in a most 
delicious and delightful way. 
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Ephesians Small Group 
 

Led by Pastor Brent, this group will gather eight times to explore Paulôs great letter to Ephesus with an 
emphasis on how his teachings play out in our own lives.  Through short readings each week and guided 
by N.T. Wrightôs thoughtful questions, the goal will be to be open with another about the joys and 
struggles of our faith lives.   

 

You need not be an expert on the Bible or Paul to be part of this group, instead you need to bring a 
willingness to be open to sharing, hearing and connecting.  Each week participants will contemplate a few 
questions and share their insights with one another.   

 

Sign-up sheets are in the J.E. Room.  Please contact Brent with any questions.  The group will be limited to 
eight in order to foster deep conversation and strong connection. 

 

Habitat for Humanity Work GroupðLet's build it together!  
 

Save the date, Saturday, October 20, 8-3.  

Central Berkshire Habitat for Humanity Work Day. 

 

Our church has signed on to help build the newest Habitat home in Dalton. We are seeking volunteers to 
either work at the site or to prepare lunch for our workers. Childcare will be available if needed. Please 
sign up in JE Room. For questions or details, please see or call Martha Floyd, 445-5704. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith and Art Small Group 
 
This fall, we will be offering the invitation for a small group to experience the 
great bounty of sacred art in the Berkshires.  Through trips to the Clark, the 
Norman Rockwell Museum, the Williams College Museum and MASS MOCA, 
this group will be accompanied by an experienced docent leading tours of sacred 
art exhibits and then will gather for refreshments and conversation.  Through the 
art, people will be invited to share their thoughts, reactions and faith with one 
another.  If you would like to help us plan this small group, please let us know. 

 

As you can see, we are creating multiple opportunities for people to engage in one-time or ongoing events 
to foster relationship and engagement.  If you have any ideas for such events, would like to host one, or 
would benefit from one, please let Jo Ann Levitt, Nick Pohl, Joyce Hovey, Martha Floyd or Pastor Brent 
know.  Any and all ideas are welcome and needed.  
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Bible Study with Pastor Brent 
Thursdays 5:30-6:45ðSeptember 20 ï October 18 
 

The Bible is packed with an amazing diversity of writings.  There are histories, law, gospels, songs, letters, 
and wisdom.  There is also some of the best poetry ever written.  One of those poems, The Song of Songs, is 
a stunning work of love poetry.  Robert Alter is among the most recognized and awarded translators of 
Hebrew Scripture.  In his note to the reader regarding Song of Songs, he reflects: 

 

ñThe delicate, yet frank sensuality of this celebration of young love,  

without reference to God or covenant or Torah, has lost nothing 

of its immediate freshness over the centuries;  these are among the most 

beautiful love poems that have come down to us for the whole ancient world.ò 

 

The volume of reading will be light, yet the conversation promises to be deep.  Given our goals, it is my 
hope that participants plan to attend each session.  There is some reading to do for the first session, so please 
plan to pick up a book in the church office before the 20.  Participants may cover the cost of the book ($13) 
but are not obligated to.  Sign-up sheets are in the J.E. Room.  Please see Brent with any questions. 

 

First Congregational Church of Stockbridge Vegetable Garden UpdateðAugust 11, 2018 

 

When Cary Quigley resigned from active duty on the garden she so ably 
stewarded last year, Brent sought help from a trio of garden enthusiasts 
who were taking his year-long Bible Studies class ï Stephanie Bradford, 
Sarah Boyd and Liz Murray.  They then recruited additional garden 
helpers, Anna Smith and Lenore Sundberg.  We met at the raised beds 
on June 1 and together came up with a garden plan which expanded on 
the planting scheme which Cary had started a month or so earlier.  Royal 
Burgundy pole beans, kale, lettuce, spring onions, edible pod snow peas, 
and lemon cucumbers were already robust plants, and then we had 
ñvolunteersò in the form of cherry tomatoes which must have self-sowed 
from last yearôs plants.  So, we decided to add basil and parsley, bush 
type green beans, additional plantings of lettuce from seed, traditional 
cucumbers, a few more tomato plants, and a border of marigold plants 
for color and to deter insect damage.  Stephanie donated a large 
terracotta pot for an edible floral centerpiece to the garden, planting it 
with nasturtium seeds.  Happily, they germinated and grew and now 
their edible flowers are a treat for the eye and the palate. 
 

We five gardeners shared in the tasks of purchasing plants, sowing seeds, weeding, staking, and watering 
the garden (sometimes daily on those hot, hot days!).  Initially we worked together planting the beds and 
staking the beans, peas, and tomatoes, but then took turns watering, weeding and harvesting.  
 

The good news is that the plants thrived, and we have been harvesting the bounty to share with the Peopleôs 
Pantry in Great Barrington and with some of our church members who lack access to fresh produce.  The 
produce has been very well received; Annaôs basket of garden goodies met with such enthusiasm at the food 
pantry that they asked that a photo be taken to document the gift for their newsletter.  Such a response was 
both heartwarming and gratifying. 
 

We are happy that our efforts have yielded salads and vegetable side dishes for many and we are hopeful 
that the garden will continue to thrive and provide harvests into the fall.  As an added high note ï our 
Church Garden lemon cucumbers and Royal Burgundy pole beans were awarded ribbons of merit at the 
Berkshire Botanical Gardenôs Grow Show!  The cucumbers garnered a first place blue ribbon and the beans 
received a second place red ribbon! 
 

Respectfully submitted, Lenore Sundberg (garden helper) 


